HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 22, 2023 – 5:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

The Board opened the meeting in public session at 5:30 p.m. with Selectmen John Bruno, Jonathan Selig and Naja R. Nessralla present.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending today’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following business was discussed:

MINUTES

Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to approve the following Selectmen Minutes: 
Regular Session – May 3, 2022

Regular Session – July 25, 2023

Executive Session – August 8, 2023

AFFIRMED WARRANTS
Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously affirmed payment of the following warrants:

	Payroll Warrant
	#13
	$ 248,073.63

	Vendor Warrant
	#14
	$ 165,882.47   

	Withholding Warrant
	#15
	$   83,055.85  


APPROVED WARRANT & COMMITMENTS
Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrant & commitments:

	Vendor Warrant
	#16
	$ 272,054.29

	Ambulance Commitments

7/31/23 – 8/6/23
	For
	$   50,547.47

	Ambulance Commitments

8/7/23 – 8/13/23
	For
	$   35,053.40




Regular Session – April 25, 2023
DISCUSSIONS

Memorandum of Agreement – Local 459, Massachusetts Coalition of Police
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to approve the verbiage in the Memorandum of Agreement. 
Vacation Carryover Request – John Sullivan
Moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously approved the request from John Sullivan to carry over an additional 40 hours of vacation time for a total of 80 hours of vacation time from Fiscal Year 2023 to Fiscal Year 2024.   
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Surplus Equipment – Police Department
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously declared the following items surplus from the Police Department:
(1) Refrigerator

(1) Overhead Projector

(1) HP Tower Computer

(1) IBM Think Pad

(1) Panasonic Toughbook
(1) Lenovo Think Pad

(1) Canon PowerShot A59OIS

(1) PA System

Road Opening – between 2 & 68 Walnut Street
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved a road opening permit issued to Eversource Gas of Massachusetts for a 4’ x 20 x 3.5’ – 4’ road cut for a water tap at the above location, contingent on a trench permit issued by the Building Inspector.
Letter of Support for a Traffic Light: Route 27 at Lake Street & Station Street
Mr. Frazier a member of the community has been aiding in researching the benefit of a traffic light being added to the intersection of RT 27/Lake St/Station St with the help of Mass State and town Police and the Department of Transportation.  Mr. Frazier asked if the board would write a letter in support of this traffic light. This light would not affect our Chapter 90 funding. 

Moved by Selig and seconded by Bruno, the Board unanimously voted to allow the Town Administrator, Cody Haddad, to draft a letter in support of adding a traffic light at the above location. 
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT 
Planning Board & Thorndike Development – 265 Monponsett Street Project
The Planning Board and Board of Selectmen meet with Thorndike Development to go over the purposed project at 265 Monponsett Street. Thorndike development including a realist picture and floor plan of the senior center. Before the project begins the land needs to be re zoned to commercial. This project includes three 3 Story senior housing Condominiums, the senior center, a parking lot and pickleball courts. Thorndike would be gifting the land needed for the senior center including parking and pickle ball which is about 1.7 Acres. In return, they are requesting the town amend the zoning bylaw to allow senior housing in a commercial zoned area. 
Moved by Selig and seconded by Bruno, the Board unanimously voted to endorse the proposal on a preliminary basis. This motion was amended by Bruno to include authorizing Town Administrator, Cody Haddad, to enter into discussions about this project.  This amendment was seconded by Selig. 
DISCUSSIONS

Appointment to Zoning Bylaw Review Committee
There were two qualified applicants for the last vacant spot on the Zoning Bylaw Review Committee, Amy Troup and Frank Johnson. 

Moved by Bruno and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Frank Johnson to the Zoning Bylaw Committee. 
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SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT 
Angel Castro – 122 Monponsett Stret – Live Entertainment Permits – 9/2/23 & 9/23/23
Mr. Castro came before the Board with a telephone interpreter for Spanish/English translation. Mr. Castro withdrew the request for the September 2, 2023 live entertainment permit. The event on September 23, 2023 is for the Virgin of The Swan Festival, which is faith based.  Mr. Castro requested the hours of 12 PM to 9 PM.  There will be amplified music from 3-6 PM and acoustic music after until 9 PM.  Residents expressed concerns of parking, strangers cutting through their property and noise.  Mr. Castro stated he would turn down the volume of the music ad make sure that the guests stay on his property and not cut through the neighbor’s yards. 
Eric Thompson – 53 Palmer Mill Road

Asked what insurance do the neighbors have that they will not be assaulted by the dangerously loud the music.
Bruno asked what musical instruments they will be having i.e., amplified guitars or drums?
The interpreter said it is one group with amplified music from 3 p.m. – 6 p.m. 
Bruno said there needs to be an agreement that they will keep it at a reasonable level.  

The interpreter said that they will finish at 9 p.m. 

Bruno wanted to make everyone understand that having a party where the noise is too loud that disturbs the neighbors is not acceptable.  The interpreter relayed this to Mr. Castro.  

Andrea Hay – 111 Palmer Mill Road

Concerned with the cars parked on the easement and strangers walking between her yard and the easement.

The interpreter said Mr. Castro will have all vehicles parked on his property.

Gentleman

Asked if the Board would deny his request should he ask for another permit in the future.

Bruno said they would take each request up individually in the future.
Selig asked Mr. Castro if he ever invited the neighbors and the interpreter said they are more than welcome to come and experience the dance, culture and food.  
Moved by Selig and seconded from Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to approve the live entertainment permit from the hours of 12 p.m. - 9 p.m. on September 23, 2023. 
DISCUSSIONS

MBTA Action Plan
No update at this time. 

Morse Brothers
Morse Brother notified the town that they will begin moving materials from one bog to another, as soon as the town has more information it will be shared with the public. 
Training for Boards & Committees
No update at this time. 
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Trash and Recycling Program
Totes have started to be delivered as of today. Inside the tote will be some instructions as well as a schedule which will detail which streets get picked up when. The barrel does need to go out the night before or before 6AM. 
Town Operations and Staffing
· The Conservation Agent and Council on Aging Outreach Coordinator positions have been posted.  
· We are still actively searching for a Building Commissioner.

· We received two bids for the procurement of the Town Barn Roof/ Building Repairs which are being reviewed and hope to present those offers at an upcoming meeting. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 6:59 p.m. to discuss Police Chief contract and contract negotiations for the Mixed Unit: 
To conduct strategy sessions in preparation for negotiations with nonunion personnel or to conduct collective bargaining sessions or contract negotiations with nonunion personnel.
As discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.
	John Bruno
	-
	Yes

	Jonathan Selig 
	-
	Yes

	Naja R. Nessralla
	-
	Yes


Bruno announced that the Board would not reconvene in open session.

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------                         -------------------------------------------------

Naja R. Nessralla                                                              Date approved 
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Surplus equipment request - Police Department
Road opening request

